
Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meetings 
Friday October 28, 2013
2pm Board of Directors Meeting

(Membership invited to attend)
Conference call access:
855-212-0212   Meeting ID: 890-613-628#

Directors present: Tom Amen, Dick Bjur, Lynda Ward Pierce, Bob Thornton

Others present: Eric Wicks & Tim Sawyer – CAMCO, Rich Crawford (3128), Brian Donnely (3012), Kim Storm (3111), Robin Rakusin (3115), Tom Merrick (3146), Bruce & Elliot (3026), Mario Allioto (3077), Matt Skinner (3105), Brett Cunningham (3108),Lisa Delorean (3064), Michelle Brady (3129), Bill Leckonby (3103)


The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. by President Bjur. It was announced that the meeting was a closed meeting for Aspen Grove owners only. Others were asked to leave. 
Mr. Thornton made a motion that any discussion other than gas lines is inappropriate.  Motion died due to lack of second. 
The following grounds and building maintenance items were discussed: 

a. Underground gas lines were discussed as requested by Consultant Ray Madole. No action was taken.  The Board will request from Ray Madole a clear understanding of which pipes need to be inspected.  Camco and Plumber Sean McMahon corrected leaking gas lines that were improperly buried at two tower buildings and dug out gas lines at the other two tower buildings.  The ladder gas lines were noted to be in good condition due to dry soil.  It was noted that all other common area gas lines were run above ground through the foundation and floor joist. 

b. Work has been completed on three roofs (3026, 3127, and 3061) with one roof still to be repaired (3070) prior to winter. 
The following other business was discussed: 

a. Mr. Miller and Mr. Bjur spoke with two NPOA Board Members at their request.  NPOA is very supportive of Aspen Grove’s position.  Later Mr. Miller and Mr. Bjur met with Bill Rock Vice President and Chief Operating Officer of Northstar upon Mr. Rock’s invitation to open communications.  The meeting was very positive.

The next meeting date was set for 9 am November 16, 2013 at the Northstar Rec Center. Conference call features will be provided. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 3:02 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Eric Wicks
Property Manager
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